# Breaking News English.com

Ready-to-Use English Lessons by Sean Banville

"1,000 IDEAS & ACTIVITIES FOR LANGUAGE TEACHERS"

breakingnewsenglish.com/book.html

Thousands more free lessons from Sean's other websites

www.freeeslmaterials.com/sean\_banville\_lessons.html

### **Level 3 – 12th January, 2021**

## Harry and Meghan to quit social media

FREE online quizzes, mp3 listening and more for this lesson here:

https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

#### **Contents**

The Article	2	Discussion (Student-Created Qs)	15
Warm-Ups	3	Language Work (Cloze)	16
Vocabulary	4	Spelling	17
Before Reading / Listening	5	Put The Text Back Together	18
Gap Fill	6	Put The Words In The Right Order	19
Match The Sentences And Listen	7	Circle The Correct Word	20
Listening Gap Fill	8	Insert The Vowels (a, e, i, o, u)	21
Comprehension Questions	9	Punctuate The Text And Add Capitals	22
Multiple Choice - Quiz	10	Put A Slash ( / ) Where The Spaces Are	23
Role Play	11	Free Writing	24
After Reading / Listening	12	Academic Writing	25
Student Survey	13	Homework	26
Discussion (20 Questions)	14	Answers	27

### Please try Levels 0, 1 and 2 (they are easier).

**Twitter** 



twitter.com/SeanBanville

**Facebook** 



www.facebook.com/pages/BreakingNewsEnglish/155625444452176

#### THE ARTICLE

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

Reporters are saying the Duke and Duchess of Sussex have abandoned social media. The Duke (formerly Prince Harry) and his wife Meghan have reportedly said goodbye to their social media accounts. They want to focus on their new life together in the USA. The "Sunday Times" newspaper in the UK wrote that the couple have no plans to use social media for their non-profit organisation or for their personal lives. The newspaper said the couple have become sad and tired of all the "hate" they see online. They both decided to step down as active members of the British royal family last year. Since then, many people have attacked and criticised them on their Instagram account.

Harry and Meghans' main social media account was @sussexroyal on Instagram. They have 10.4 million followers on this account but have not posted any new content since March 2020. A source told the "Sunday Times" that the couple were "very unlikely" to use social media again. Meghan has spoken out about the harm social media can do. She was the subject of many attacks after she married into Britain's royal family. She said she experienced "almost unsurvivable" online abuse and cyberbullying. She added that she was the most trolled person in the world in 2019. This news comes as social media companies are in the spotlight for suspending the accounts of US President Donald Trump.

Sources: https://www.**theguardian.com**/uk-news/2021/jan/10/harry-meghan-quit-social-media

https://news.sky.com/story/harry-and-meghan-unlikely-to-return-to-social-media-after-

 $abandoning\hbox{-}instagram\hbox{-}account\hbox{-}12183672$ 

 $\verb|https://www.independent.co.uk|| news/uk/home-news/harry-meghan-sussex-instagram-twitter-like the control of the control of$ 

facebook-b1784972.html

#### **WARM-UPS**

- **1. SOCIAL MEDIA:** Students walk around the class and talk to other students about social media. Change partners often and share your findings.
- **2. CHAT:** In pairs / groups, talk about these topics or words from the article. What will the article say about them? What can you say about these words and your life?

reporters / social media / goodbye / couple / personal / sad / tired / royal family / followers / content / source / harm / attacks / married / abuse / cyberbullying

Have a chat about the topics you liked. Change topics and partners frequently.

- **3. GOOD:** Students A **strongly** believe social media is largely good; Students B **strongly** believe social media is largely bad. Change partners again and talk about your conversations.
- **4. WHO IS IT GOOD FOR?:** How necessary is social media for these people? Why? Complete this table with your partner(s). Change partners often and share what you wrote.

	How Necessary Is It?	Why?
Royals		
Famous people		
Companies		
Old people		
Teenagers		
Teachers		

- **5. HATE:** Spend one minute writing down all of the different words you associate with the word "hate". Share your words with your partner(s) and talk about them. Together, put the words into different categories.
- **6. PLATFORMS:** Rank these with your partner. Put the best at the top. Change partners often and share your rankings.

Twitter

Facebook

Pinterest

YouTube

Instagram

WeChat

TikTok

LinkedIn

#### **VOCABULARY MATCHING**

#### Paragraph 1

- 1. abandoned a. This is what someone said (but might not be true).
- 2. formerly b. Totally gave up a course of action, a practice, or a way of thinking.
- 3. reportedly c. The center of interest or activity.
- 4. focus d. Two people who are married, engaged or together.
- 5. couple e. In the past; in earlier times.
- 6. royal f. Pointed out the bad things about someone or something.
- 7. criticised 9. Having the status of a king or queen (or emperor or empress; sultan or sultana, etc.) or a member of their family.

#### Paragraph 2

- 8. follower h. A person who provides information.
- 9. source i. Followed someone on social media and made non-stop negative comments about them.
- 10. spoken out j. Someone who joins another person's social media account.
- 11. abuse k. Talk honestly about your feelings.
- 12. trolled I. The focus or centre of attention.
- 13. spotlight m. Terrible and harmful language aimed at someone.
- suspending n. Stopping something or someone from continuing or being in force or effect for a (short) length of time.

### **BEFORE READING / LISTENING**

From <a href="https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html">https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html</a>

#### 1. TRUE / FALSE: Read the headline. Guess if a-h below are true (T) or false (F).

- a. The Duke of Sussex was once known as Prince William. T / F
- b. The Duke and Duchess want to focus on their new life in Canada. T / F
- c. The couple will continue their non-profit organisation social media site. T / F
- d. The couple stepped down as members of the UK royal family. T / F
- e. The couple have over 100 million followers on social media. T/F
- f. The last time the couple posted on social media was a month ago. T / F
- g. Meghan said she was the most trolled person in the world. T / F
- h. Social media is in the spotlight after suspending Donald Trump. **T/F**

#### **2. SYNONYM MATCH:** (The words in **bold** are from the news article.)

- 1. abandoned
- 2. goodbye
- 3. focus
- 4. sad
- 5. criticised
- 6. posted
- 7. harm
- 8. abuse
- 9. spotlight
- 10. suspending

- a. uploaded
- b. condemned
- c. public eye
- d. farewell
- e. damage
- f. depressed
- g. mistreatment
- h. left
- i. putting on hold
- i. concentrate

#### **3. PHRASE MATCH:** (Sometimes more than one choice is possible.)

- 1. reportedly said
- 2. They want to focus
- the couple have no plans
- 4. the couple have become sad and tired
- 5. active members of the
- 6. They have 10.4 million
- 7. Meghan has spoken out
- 8. she married into
- 9. almost unsurvivable" online abuse
- 10. social media companies are in the

- a. of all the "hate"
- b. Britain's royal family
- c. British royal family
- d. on their new life
- e. spotlight
- f. goodbye
- g. followers on this account
- h. and cyberbullying
- i. to use social media
- i. about the harm

### **GAP FILL**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

Reporters are saying the Duke and Duchess of Sussex have	focus
(1) social media. The Duke (formerly Prince	lives
Harry) and his wife Meghan have reportedly said goodbye to their	abandoned
social media (2) They want to	
(3) on their new life together in the USA. The	criticised
"Sunday Times" newspaper in the UK wrote that the couple have	plans
no (4) to use social media for their non-profit	members
organisation or for their personal (5) The	accounts
newspaper said the couple have become sad and tired of all the	hate
"(6) " they see online. They both decided to	
step down as active (7) of the British royal	
family last year. Since then, many people have attacked and	
(8)them on their Instagram account.	
Harry and Meghans' (9) social media account	subject
was @sussexroyal on Instagram. They have 10.4 million	followers
(10) on this account but have not posted any	unlikely
new (11) since March 2020. A source told the	trolled
"Sunday Times" that the couple were "very	
(12) " to use social media again. Meghan has	abuse
spoken out about the harm social media can do. She was the	main
(13) of many attacks after she married into	spotlight
Britain's royal family. She said she experienced "almost	content
unsurvivable" online (14) and cyberbullying.	
She added that she was the most (15) person	
in the world in 2019. This news comes as social media companies	
are in the $_{(16)}$ for suspending the accounts of	
US President Donald Trump.	

## **LISTENING** – Guess the answers. Listen to check.

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

1)	a. b. c.	orters are saying the Duke and Duchess of Sussex have abandoned social medium abandoned social meddling abandoned social media abandoned social me dear
2)	a. b. c.	nce Harry and his wife Meghan have reported and said goodbye report it re-said goodbye rip port teddy said goodbye reportedly said goodbye
3)	a. b. c.	e social media for their non-profit organisation or for their personal lives their personality lives their person all lives their personally lives
4)	a. b. c.	ey both decided to step down as active members of the British loyal family British royal family British rival family British real family
5)	a. b. c.	ce then, many people have attacked and criticised their and criticised there and criticised theh and criticised them
6)	a. b. c.	ey have 10.4 million followers on this account but have not posted any newly content any new content any newt content any knew content
	a. b. c. d.	ource told the "Sunday Times" that the couple were very unliked were verily unlikely were very unlikely were verily not likely
	a. b. c. d.	ghan has spoken out about the harm social media can do media can does media can done media can doing
9)	a. b. c.	e said she experienced almost unsurvivable online abusive online abuser online abuse online abuse
10	a. b. c.	nis news comes as social media companies are in the spot left in the spot right in the spot lamp in the spotlight

## **LISTENING** – Listen and fill in the gaps

From <a href="https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html">https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html</a>

Reporters (1)	Duke and Duchess of Sussex have
abandoned social media. The Duke (fo	ormerly Prince Harry) and his wife
Meghan have reportedly (2)	their social media
accounts. They want (3)	their new life together in
the USA. The "Sunday Times" newspap	per in the UK wrote that the couple
(4) to use	social media for their non-profit
organisation or for their personal lives.	The newspaper said the couple have
become sad and (5)	the "hate" they see online.
They both decided to step down as a	ctive members of the British royal
family last year. Since then, many p	eople have attacked and criticised
(6) Instagram a	account.
Harry and Meghans' main social med	dia account was @sussexroyal on
Instagram. They have 10.4 million (7)	account but
have not posted any new content sin	ce March 2020. A source told the
"Sunday Times" that the couple (8)	to use social
media again. Meghan has spoken out	(9) social
media can do. She was (10)	many attacks after she
married into Britain's royal family. S	She said she experienced "almost
unsurvivable" online abuse and cyber	bullying. She added that she was
(11) person in t	the world in 2019. This news comes
as social media companies are (12)	for suspending
the accounts of US President Donald Tru	mp.

## **COMPREHENSION QUESTIONS**

 $From \ \ \, \underline{https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html}$ 

1.	What was the Duke of Sussex formerly known as?
2.	What do the couple want to focus on?
3.	What is the name of the newspaper mentioned in this article?
4.	What are the couple sad at seeing online?
5.	When did the couple step down as members of the royal family?
6.	How many followers do the couple have on Instagram?
7.	When was the last time the couple posted content on social media?
8.	What did Meghan experience that was "almost unsurvivable"?
9.	When was Meghan the world's most trolled person?
10.	Whose accounts did social media companies suspend?

### **MULTIPLE CHOICE - QUIZ**

From <a href="https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html">https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html</a>

1) What was the Duke of Sussex
formerly known as?
a) Prince William
b) Prince Harry
c) King Harry
d) King William

- 2) What do the couple want to focus on?
- a) their business
- b) charities
- c) love
- d) their new life
- 3) What is the name of the newspaper mentioned in this article?
- a) the UK Times
- b) the Times
- c) the Sunday Times
- d) the Tuesday Times
- 4) What are the couple sad at seeing online?
- a) hate
- b) poverty
- c) coronavirus
- d) corruption
- 5) When did the couple step down as members of the royal family?
- a) two years ago
- b) last year
- c) n 2017
- d) in 2018

- 6) How many followers do the couple have on Instagram?
- a) 10.4 million
- b) 104 million
- c) 14 million
- d) 140 million
- 7) When was the last time the couple posted content on social media?
- a) April 2020
- b) May 2020
- c) March 2020
- d) October 2020
- 8) What did Meghan experience that was "almost unsurvivable"?
- a) online abuse
- b) a car accident
- c) an illness
- d) a computer crash
- 9) When was Meghan the world's most trolled person?
- a) 2016
- b) 2017
- c) 2018
- d) 2019
- 10) Whose accounts did social media companies suspend?
- a) big companies
- b) many children
- c) Donald Trump
- d) doctors

#### **ROLE PLAY**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

#### Role A - Twitter

You think Twitter is the best social media platform. Tell the others three reasons why. Tell them what is wrong with their platforms. Also, tell the others which is the least interesting of these (and why): Facebook, YouTube or LinkedIn.

#### Role B – Facebook

You think Facebook is the best social media platform. Tell the others three reasons why. Tell them what is wrong with their platforms. Also, tell the others which is the least interesting of these (and why): Twitter, YouTube or LinkedIn.

#### Role C - YouTube

You think YouTube is the best social media platform. Tell the others three reasons why. Tell them what is wrong with their platforms. Also, tell the others which is the least interesting of these (and why): Facebook, Twitter or LinkedIn.

#### Role D - LinkedIn

You think LinkedIn is the best social media platform. Tell the others three reasons why. Tell them what is wrong with their platforms. Also, tell the others which is the least interesting of these (and why): Facebook, YouTube or Twitter.

### AFTER READING / LISTENING

From <a href="https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html">https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html</a>

**1. WORD SEARCH:** Look in your dictionary / computer to find collocates, other meanings, information, synonyms ... for the words 'social' and 'media'.

social	media

- Share your findings with your partners.
- Make questions using the words you found.
- Ask your partner / group your questions.
- **2. ARTICLE QUESTIONS:** Look back at the article and write down some questions you would like to ask the class about the text.
  - Share your questions with other classmates / groups.
  - Ask your partner / group your questions.
- **3. GAP FILL:** In pairs / groups, compare your answers to this exercise. Check your answers. Talk about the words from the activity. Were they new, interesting, worth learning...?
- **4. VOCABULARY:** Circle any words you do not understand. In groups, pool unknown words and use dictionaries to find their meanings.
- **5. TEST EACH OTHER:** Look at the words below. With your partner, try to recall how they were used in the text:

<ul> <li>abandoned</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>followers</li> </ul>
• focus	• source
• wrote	<ul> <li>unlikely</li> </ul>
• lives	• subject
• both	• most
• since	• spotlight

#### **SOCIAL MEDIA SURVEY**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

Write five GOOD questions about social media in the table. Do this in pairs. Each student must write the questions on his / her own paper.

When you have finished, interview other students. Write down their answers.

	STUDENT 1	STUDENT 2	STUDENT 3
Q.1.			
Q.2.			
Q.3.			
Q.4.			
Q.5.			

- Now return to your original partner and share and talk about what you found out. Change partners often.
- Make mini-presentations to other groups on your findings.

#### **SOCIAL MEDIA DISCUSSION**

STUDENT A's QUESTIONS (Do not show these to student B)

- 1. What did you think when you read the headline?
- 2. What images are in your mind when you hear the word 'social'?
- 3. What do you think of social media?
- 4. How important is social media to you?
- 5. What are the good things about social media?
- 6. What do you know about Meghan and Harry?
- 7. What hate do you see on social media?
- 8. What is the best social media platform?
- 9. What do you think of Meghan and Harry abandoning social media?
- 10. What advice do you have for Meghan and Harry?

Harry and Meghan to quit social media – 12th January, 2021 Thousands more free lessons at breakingnewsenglish.com

\_\_\_\_\_

#### SOCIAL MEDIA DISCUSSION

STUDENT B's QUESTIONS (Do not show these to student A)

- 11. Did you like reading this article? Why/not?
- 12. What do you think of when you hear the word 'media'?
- 13. What do you think about what you read?
- 14. What are the bad things about social media?
- 15. How can we reduce online abuse and cyberbullying?
- 16. What should happen to Internet trolls?
- 17. What do you think of Twitter suspending Donald Trump's account?
- 18. What advice do you have for Donald Trump?
- 19. What would life be like without social media?
- 20. What questions would you like to ask Meghan and Harry?

## **DISCUSSION** (Write your own questions)

STUDENT A's QUESTIONS (Do not show these to student B)

L				
•				
j				
opyright © bre	akingnewsenglish.com 2021			
DISCU	SSION (Write	your ow	n ques	tions)
STUDENT I	SSION (Write B's QUESTIONS (Do not	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>
TUDENT	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>
	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>
	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>
ETUDENT	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>
	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>

## **LANGUAGE - CLOZE**

 $From \ \ \, \underline{https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html}$ 

Rep	orters	are saying th	e Duke	e and Duches	ss of S	ussex (1)	aba	indoned socia
med	ia. Th	ie Duke (forme	rly Pri	nce Harry) ar	nd his v	wife Meghan l	nave r	eportedly said
good	dbye (	2) their s	ocial m	edia account	s. They	want to focu	<b>S</b> (3) _	their new
life 1	togeth	ner in the USA	. The "	'Sunday Time	es" nev	vspaper in the	e UK v	wrote that the
coup	ole ha	ve no (4)	to use	social media	a for th	neir non-profi	orga	nisation or fo
theiı	pers	onal lives. The	newsp	paper said the	e coup	le have becor	ne sad	d and (5)
of a	ll the	"hate" they se	ee onli	ne. They bot	h decid	ded to step d	own (	s) active
men	nbers	of the British	n royal	family last	year.	Since then,	many	people have
atta	cked a	and criticised th	nem or	ı their Instagı	ram ac	count.		
Harr	y and	Meghans' (7) _	S(	ocial media a	ccount	was @sussex	royal	on Instagram
They	/ hav	e 10.4 million	follow	ers on this	accoun	t but have n	ot po	sted any new
(8) _	s	ince March 20	20. A s	source told th	e "Sur	nday Times" t	hat th	e couple were
"ver	y unl	ikely" to use	social	media agair	n. Meg	han has spo	ken d	out about the
(9) _		social media d	can do	. She was t	he sul	oject of man	y atta	cks after she
		(10) Brit		•			•	
		ble" online ab			_			
		person in the						-
are	in the	spotlight for (1	.2)	_ the account	s of US	S President Do	onald	Trump.
Put	the c	orrect words	from	the table be	low in	the above a	rticle	-
1.	(a)	having	(b)	have	(c)	haves	(d)	has
2.	(a)	as	(b)	to	(c)	of	(d)	by
3.	(a)	at	(b)	of	(c)	to	(d)	on
4.	(a)	plants	(b)	plans	(c)	planes	(d)	planners
5.	(a)	tiresome	(b)	tired	(c)	tiring	(d)	tire
6.	(a)	at	(b)	of	(c)	as	(d)	on
7.	(a)	pain	(b)	gain	(c)	main	(d)	vain
8.	(a)	contain	(b)	constant	(c)	content	(d)	constraint
9.	(a)	harmer	(b)	harming	(c)	harmful	(d)	harm
10.	(a)	into	(b)	up to	(c)	as to	(d)	how to
11.	(a)	trolled	(b)	toiled	(c)	tailed	(d)	tilled
12.	(a)	suspension	(b)	suspender	(c)	suspending	(d)	suspends

#### **SPELLING**

From <a href="https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html">https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html</a>

#### Paragraph 1

- 1. aedonnbad social media
- 2. oplrreedty said goodbye
- 3. cofus on their new life
- 4. the Icpeou have become sad
- 5. the British loyar family
- 6. attacked and ciirctdsei them

#### Paragraph 2

- 7. A <u>csureo</u> told the "Sunday Times"
- 8. the <u>ebjtsuc</u> of many attacks
- 9. online basue
- 10. the most  $\underline{\text{dtoelrl}}$  person in the world
- 11. companies are in the  $\underline{ihttlopsg}$
- 12. <u>dsngesnipu</u> the accounts

### **PUT THE TEXT BACK TOGETHER**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

#### Number these lines in the correct order.

(	)	Harry and Meghans' main social media account was @sussexroyal on Instagram. They have 10.4 million
(	1 )	Reporters are saying the Duke and Duchess of Sussex have abandoned social media. The Duke
(	)	then, many people have attacked and criticised them on their Instagram account.
(	)	that she was the most trolled person in the world in 2019. This news comes as social media
(	)	followers on this account but have not posted any new content since March 2020. A source told the "Sunday Times" that the couple
(	)	wrote that the couple have no plans to use social media for their non-profit organisation or for their personal
(	)	accounts. They want to focus on their new life together in the USA. The "Sunday Times" newspaper in the UK
(	)	companies are in the spotlight for suspending the accounts of US President Donald Trump.
(	)	can do. She was the subject of many attacks after she married into Britain's royal
(	)	were "very unlikely" to use social media again. Meghan has spoken out about the harm social media
(	)	family. She said she experienced "almost unsurvivable" online abuse and cyberbullying. She added
(	)	(formerly Prince Harry) and his wife Meghan have reportedly said goodbye to their social media
(	)	online. They both decided to step down as active members of the British royal family last year. Since
(	)	lives. The newspaper said the couple have become sad and tired of all the "hate" they see

#### PUT THE WORDS IN THE RIGHT ORDER

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

- 1. want focus life . They new on to their
- 2. use social media couple no plans have The. to
- 3. couple said newspaper the become The have sad .
- 4. members . decided They as down step active to
- 5. many Since attacked people have then, them .
- 6. followers this on have They account . million 10.4
- 7. can out the about Spoken harm do . social media
- 8. She of many attacks . the subject was
- 9. said online she almost experienced abuse . She unsurvivable
- 10. the accounts . In the for spotlight suspending

## **CIRCLE THE CORRECT WORD (20 PAIRS)**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

Reporters are *said / saying* the Duke and Duchess of Sussex have abandoned social media. The Duke (formerly Prince Harry) and his wife Meghan have *reported / reportedly* said goodbye to their social media accounts. They want to focus *in / on* their new life together in the USA. The "Sunday Times" newspaper *in / on* the UK wrote that the couple have no plans to *use / used* social media for their non-profit organisation or for their *personal / personality* lives. The newspaper said the couple have become *sadly / sad* and tired of all the "hate" they see online. They both decided *for / to* step down as active *members / member* of the British royal family last year. Since then, many people have attacked and criticised *them / they* on their Instagram account.

Harry and Meghans' *mainly / main* social media account was @sussexroyal on Instagram. They have 10.4 million followers *to / on* this account but have not posted any new *content / index* since March 2020. A *source / sauce* told the "Sunday Times" that the couple were "very unlikely" to use social media again. Meghan has *speaking / spoken* out about the harm social media can do. She was the *subject / subjective* of many attacks after she married *onto / into* Britain's royal family. She said she experienced "almost unsurvivable" online *abuse / abusive* and cyberbullying. She added that she was the most *toiled / trolled* person in the world in 2019. This news comes *was / as* social media companies are in the spotlight for suspending the accounts of US President Donald Trump.

Talk about the connection between each pair of words in italics, and why the correct word is correct.

## **INSERT THE VOWELS (a, e, i, o, u)**

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

R\_p\_rt\_rs \_r\_ s\_y\_ng th\_ D\_k\_ \_nd D\_ch\_ss \_f S\_ss\_x h\_v\_ \_b\_nd\_n\_d s\_c\_\_I m\_d\_\_. Th\_ D\_k\_ (f\_rm\_rly Pr\_nc\_ H\_rry) \_nd h\_s w\_f\_ M\_gh\_n h\_v\_ r\_p\_rt\_dly s\_d g\_dby\_ t\_ th\_\_r s\_c\_\_I m\_d\_\_ \_cc\_\_nts. Th\_y w\_nt t\_ f\_c\_s \_n th\_\_r n\_w I\_f\_ t\_g\_th\_r \_n th\_\_ S\_. Th\_\_ "S\_nd\_y T\_m\_s" n\_wsp\_p\_r \_n th\_\_ K wr\_t\_ th\_t th\_\_ c\_\_pI\_ h\_v\_ n\_ pI\_ns t\_ \_s\_ s\_c\_\_I m\_d\_\_ f\_r th\_\_r n\_n-pr\_f\_t \_rg\_n\_s\_t\_\_n \_r f\_r th\_\_r p\_rs\_n\_I I\_v\_s. Th\_\_ n\_wsp\_p\_r s\_d th\_\_ c\_\_pI\_ h\_v\_ b\_c\_m\_ s\_d \_nd t\_r\_d \_f \_II th\_\_ "h\_t\_" th\_y s\_\_ \_nI\_n\_. Th\_y b\_th d\_c\_d\_d t\_ st\_p d\_wn \_s \_ct\_v\_ m\_mb\_rs \_f th\_\_ Br\_t\_sh \_r\_y\_I f\_m\_Iy I\_st \_y\_r. S\_nc\_ th\_n, \_m\_ny p\_\_pI\_ h\_v\_ \_tt\_ck\_d \_nd \_cr\_t\_c\_s\_d th\_m \_n th\_\_r \_nst\_gr\_m \_cc\_\_nt.

H\_rry \_nd M\_gh\_n's m\_\_n s\_c\_\_l m\_d\_\_ \_cc\_\_nt w\_s @s\_ss\_xr\_y\_l \_n \_nst\_gr\_m. Th\_y h\_v\_ 10.4 m\_ll\_\_n f\_ll\_w\_rs \_n th\_s \_cc\_\_nt b\_t h\_v\_ n\_t p\_st\_d \_ny n\_w c\_nt\_nt s\_nc\_ M\_rch 2020. \_ s\_\_rc\_ t\_ld th\_ "S\_nd\_y T\_m\_s" th\_t th\_ c\_\_pl\_ w\_r\_ "v\_ry \_nl\_k\_ly" t\_ \_s\_ s\_c\_\_l m\_d\_\_ g\_\_n. M\_gh\_n h\_s sp\_k\_n \_t \_t \_b\_t th\_ h\_rm s\_c\_\_l m\_d\_\_ c\_n d\_. Sh\_ w\_s th\_ s\_bj\_ct \_f m\_ny \_tt\_cks \_ft\_r sh\_ m\_rr\_\_d \_nt\_ Br\_t\_\_n's r\_y\_l f\_m\_ly. Sh\_ s\_\_d sh\_ \_xp\_r\_\_nc\_d "\_lm\_st \_ns\_rv\_v\_bl\_" \_nl\_n\_ \_b\_s\_ \_nd cyb\_rb\_lly\_ng. Sh\_ \_dd\_d th\_t sh\_ w\_s th\_ m\_st tr\_ll\_d p\_rs\_n \_n th\_ w\_rld \_n 2019. Th\_s n\_ws c\_m\_s \_s s\_c\_\_l m\_d\_\_ c\_mp\_n\_s \_r\_ \_n th\_ sp\_tl\_ght f\_r s\_sp\_nd\_ng th\_ \_cc\_\_nts\_ f\_ S\_Pr\_s\_d\_nt D\_n\_ld Tr\_mp.

PUNCTUATE THE TEXT AND ADD CAPITALS

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

reporters are saying the duke and duchess of sussex have abandoned social

media the duke formerly prince harry and his wife meghan have reportedly

said goodbye to their social media accounts they want to focus on their new

life together in the usa the sunday times newspaper in the uk wrote that the

couple have no plans to use social media for their nonprofit organisation or

for their personal lives the newspaper said the couple have become sad and

tired of all the hate they see online they both decided to step down as active

members of the british royal family last year since then many people have

attacked and criticised them on their instagram account

harry and meghans main social media account was sussexroyal on instagram

they have 104 million followers on this account but have not posted any new

content since march 2020 a source told the sunday times that the couple

were very unlikely to use social media again meghan has spoken out about

the harm social media can do she was the subject of many attacks after she

married into britains royal family she said she experienced almost

unsurvivable online abuse and cyberbullying she added that she was the

most trolled person in the world in 2019 this news comes as social media

companies are in the spotlight for suspending the accounts of us president

donald trump

Level 3 Harry and Meghan to quit social media – *12th January*, *2021*More free lessons at breakingnewsenglish.com - Copyright Sean Banville 2021

## PUT A SLASH ( / ) WHERE THE SPACES ARE

From https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html

ReportersaresayingtheDukeandDuchessofSussexhaveabandoneds ocialmedia.TheDuke(formerlyPrinceHarry)andhiswifeMeghanhaver eportedlysaidgoodbyetotheirsocialmediaaccounts. Theywanttofocu sontheirnewlifetogetherintheUSA.The"SundayTimes"newspaperint heUKwrotethatthecouplehavenoplanstousesocialmediafortheirnonprofitorganisationorfortheirpersonallives. The newspapers aid the cou plehavebecomesadandtiredofallthe"hate"theyseeonline. Theybothd ecidedtostepdownasactivemembersoftheBritishroyalfamilylastyear .Sincethen, many people have attacked and criticised the month eir Inst agramaccount.HarryandMeghans'mainsocialmediaaccountwas@su ssexroyalonInstagram.Theyhave10.4millionfollowersonthisaccount buthavenotpostedanynewcontentsinceMarch2020.Asourcetoldthe" SundayTimes"thatthecouplewere"veryunlikely"tousesocialmediaag ain.Meghanhasspokenoutabouttheharmsocialmediacando.Shewast hesubjectofmanyattacksaftershemarriedintoBritain'sroyalfamily.S hesaidsheexperienced"almostunsurvivable"onlineabuseandcyberb ullying.Sheaddedthatshewasthemosttrolledpersonintheworldin201 9. This news comes as social media companies are in the spotlight for susp endingtheaccountsofUSPresidentDonaldTrump.

### **FREE WRITING**

 $From \ \ \, \underline{https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html}$ 

Write about <b>social media</b> for 10 minutes. Comment on your partner's paper.	

## **ACADEMIC WRITING**

 $From \ \ \, \underline{https://breakingnewsenglish.com/2101/210112-harry-and-meghan.html}$ 

Social media is a good thing and not a bad thing. Discuss.				

#### **HOMEWORK**

- **1. VOCABULARY EXTENSION:** Choose several of the words from the text. Use a dictionary or Google's search field (or another search engine) to build up more associations / collocations of each word.
- **2. INTERNET:** Search the Internet and find out more about this news story. Share what you discover with your partner(s) in the next lesson.
- **3. SOCIAL MEDIA:** Make a poster about social media. Show your work to your classmates in the next lesson. Did you all have similar things?
- **4. TROLLING:** Write a magazine article about online trolling being a crime for which you can go to prison. Include imaginary interviews with people who are for and against this.

Read what you wrote to your classmates in the next lesson. Write down any new words and expressions you hear from your partner(s).

- **5. WHAT HAPPENED NEXT?** Write a newspaper article about the next stage in this news story. Read what you wrote to your classmates in the next lesson. Give each other feedback on your articles.
- **6. LETTER:** Write a letter to an expert on social media. Ask him/her three questions about it. Give him/her three of your ideas on how we can make it better. Read your letter to your partner(s) in your next lesson. Your partner(s) will answer your questions.

#### **ANSWERS**

#### **VOCABULARY (p.4)**

1. h 2. е 3. а 4. С 5. d 6. g 7. f 8. 9. 10. 12. 13. 1 14. i h k 11. i m n

### TRUE / FALSE (p.5)

Т f F С d e F Т h Т

#### **SYNONYM MATCH (p.5)**

1. h	2. d	3. j	4. f	5. b
6. a	7. e	8. g	9. c	10. i

#### **COMPREHENSION QUESTIONS (p.9)**

#### **WORDS IN THE RIGHT ORDER (p.20)**

1.	Prince Harry	1.	They want to focus on their new life.
2.	Their new life	2.	The couple have no plans to use social media.
3.	The Sunday Times	3.	The newspaper said the couple have become sad.
4.	Hate	4.	They decided to step down as active members.
5.	Last year	5.	Since then, many people have attacked them.
6.	10.4 million	6.	They have 10.4 million followers on this account.
7.	March 2020	7.	Spoken out about the harm social media can do.

7. Spoken out about the harm social media can do.

Online abuse 8. She was the subject of many attacks. 2019

9. She said she experienced almost unsurvivable online abuse.

10. Donald Trump In the spotlight for suspending the accounts. 10.

### **MULTIPLE CHOICE - QUIZ (p.10)**

3. c 1. b 2. d 4. a 5. b 6. a 7. c 8. a 9. d 10. c

#### ALL OTHER EXERCISES

8.

9.

Please check for yourself by looking at the Article on page 2. (It's good for your English;-)